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22nd July 2020


Dear Parents/Carers,
These are our plans for extended opening after the Covid 19 lockdown to all preschool children from the 3rd September 2020 at this point in time.  It is our plan that all children will return to preschool on their allocated days and times from the beginning of the Autumn Term.

We have been developing our risk assessment and will carry on as before with our strict cleaning policy.  Safety will always remain our top priority and we will continue to review and update our risk assessments and any other plans in line with government or local authority guidance.  From September we will continue with the measures already in place to allow the safest return of all the children in the setting.  If the government plans change during the Summer break we will let you know the details as soon as possible.

GENERAL INFORMATION
· PARENTS WILL NOT BE PERMITTED TO ENTER THE PRESCHOOL UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE

· Parents/carers, children, staff and other adults MUST NOT come to the preschool if they have Covid 19 symptoms (a new, continuous cough, a high temperature or a loss of or change in their normal sense of taste or smell) or if they have tested positive in the last 7 days.

· Parents/carers, children, staff and other adults MUST NOT come to preschool if a member of their household has Covid 19 symptoms.  They are advised to self-isolate for 14 days from when the symptomatic person first had symptoms or until a test result is received.

· Parents/carers, children, staff and other adults should self isolate for 14 days if they have been in close contact with someone who develops Covid 19.

· All members of the preschool community should book a test if they are displaying symptoms, children under 5 will need to be helped by their parent/carers if using a home testing kit.  If you think you or your child need to be tested please arrange a test and keep us updated so we can inform other families if necessary.

· Please notify preschool immediately following the results of a test.

· We will work with the local health protection team (PHE) to follow their guidelines following a positive test.

SAFEGUARDING and HEALTH & SAFETY
Our safeguarding policy continues to be followed.  
Health and safety remains at the heart of the decision making as we risk assess and make decisions on a day to day basis.  All staff are fully trained as first aiders and as such will treat your child accordingly and wear the appropriate PPE as needed.
INFECTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL

· Children will continue to wash their hands when entering preschool and throughout the day. Adults are also provided with hand sanitiser and wipes which are used throughout the setting.  Staff are also provided with all PPE where needed.
· The “catch it, bin it, kill it” phrase is always used at preschool and children are made aware on a daily basis of where the ‘nose wiping station’ is.

· Children are sent to wash their hands immediately on entering the setting, before having snack/lunch and after toileting or any other times needed including messy play.

· Our windows and doors are always open to allow free flow and we will continue to do this to allow as much ventilation into the setting as possible, our main entrance will be left open only when a member of staff is present in reception (unless safety is an issue).

· Staff will continue to follow our enhanced cleaning regime whereby all toys/apparatus will be disinfected at the end of each session (inside and out).  This includes child/adult toilets after each use including taps, soap and paper towel dispensers and door handles/light switches.  Children’s trays and the coat/bag trolley will also be disinfected at the end of each session.

· Cleaners are also aware to clean all surfaces which are touched by the children/staff regularly.

· Soft furnishings/toys etc. will also still be reduced and individual items used washed/disinfected daily. 

· Public Health England states that “the majority of staff in early years settings will not require PPE beyond what they would normally need for their work. PPE is only needed in a very small number of cases, including where an individual child becomes ill with coronavirus (COVID-19) symptoms while at a setting, and only then if a distance of 2 metres cannot be maintained or where a child already has routine intimate care needs that involves the use of PPE, in which case the same PPE should continue to be used”.
· Please make sure children do not bring any items/toys into preschool as they will not be allowed these during their session.  If they need a comforter or familiar item from home (new starters) please let us know.
· Of course parents/carers and children can wear face coverings to and from preschool however these need to be removed at the school gates and taken away by the parent/carer.

CLEANING

As well as toilets and outside play equipment etc. being cleaned in the day by staff, cleaners will thoroughly clean all areas of the setting at the end of each day.  They will follow the government’s cleaning guidelines and be supervised by the Caretaker and the Preschool Manager.

LUNCHTIME

From September to December we will be having lunches in the setting to avoid cross contamination from entering the school building.  Children will be spaced out and tables and seats will be cleaned and disinfected after each use.

Please make sure your child’s lunchbox is washed and cleaned every day (a plastic box is preferable), they will also bring any rubbish home with them (as normal) unless items of food cause any leakage or mess.

ARRIVAL AND DEPARTURE TO MINIMISE CONTACT
Please enter through the pedestrian gates at the bottom of the school site next to the main car park and leave through the main school gates.

We will still be opening at the same times being Monday-Thursday 9.00am to 3pm and Friday 8.45am to 2.45pm.  TO PREVENT CONGREGATING ON THE SCHOOL SITE, PLEASE ARRIVE PROMPTLY AT 9am/8.45 AND NOT BEFORE.  There will be signs to indicate where you need to wait, please try and follow safe distancing whilst waiting.
If you have older siblings in the school, once you have dropped them off please bring your younger child to the preschool where we will be able to take them in from 8.45 – again be aware of NOT congregating in groups.  

Children in for half days only, please follow the guidelines as above.
When you arrive with your child, there MUST only be one adult and no other individuals (only siblings) who are dropping off.  Children are to be dropped off at the front entrance, they will be met by Nicky/Caroline or another member of staff/keyperson/buddy and taken into the setting and at the end of the session they will be brought back out to you for collection. We obviously understand that some children may need some reassurance and guidance at drop off times however staff/keypersons will be aware of this and support you accordingly, please hang back and allow other families to pass if this happens please do not worry about this as we are all used to it.

The trolley will (weather dependant) be placed out the front of the setting, please hang your child’s named coat and bag on this at the beginning of the session and pick up on collection. Please place your child’s named lunch box on the lunch trolley.
At the end of the day, please take everything home, we will collate any artwork/paperwork in your child’s tray and pass to you with your child’s book folder/book bag for you to take with you. 
Please be patient as the children are dropped off as they may need to be reassured and respect all social-distancing measures in place during drop off and collection to ensure parent/carer/children’s safety.

Thank you for your understanding that we must follow these protocols to try and ensure that social distancing can be maintained not only with ourselves but with the school.

PARKING

To aid drop off and collection, please follow the guidance below:

· The government has had an “intense drive” on walking and cycling since lockdown.  With this in mind we would encourage parents/carers to follow this advice where possible and walk to preschool.

· Please ensure you do NOT park in the staff car park as this will also be used by parents/carers of school children at drop off and pick up times (Staff car park is for STAFF ONLY).
· Parking, before and after preschool, will be in the diagonal parking outside the school and we know that some of you also park on surrounding roads.  Please follow highway code and social distancing whilst parking and walking to preschool.

You will still be able to speak to the Manager on a daily basis and possibly other staff however if you need to talk about something in detail to anyone please write a note, email the office or telephone us and we will get back to you as soon as possible, arranging an appointment with you as necessary.  
If you have any questions or concerns regarding any of this letter, please email us for clarification (thelittlearkpreschool@gmail).
Kind Regards

Nicky
Nicky Wright

Manager
Email:thelittlearkpreschool@googlemail.com

Pre-school Manager: Nicky Wright

